Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,

Happy New Year! My prayer is that the Christmas season reminded you of God’s surprising grace, blessing each one of us with the fulfillment of the promised hope of a savior. As we enter into 2012, let us continue to look forward in anticipation of the glorious realization of the kingdom of God. Come, Lord Jesus, come.

Sermon Series

If the Lord should tarry and not return before the end of this new year, our sermon series will focus on Exodus. 

Sometimes I get questions about why we spend time in the Old Testament; the gospel is all about Jesus and the New Testament, right? Well, the truth is that the richness of what God accomplished in the life, death and resurrection of Jesus Christ is founded upon God’s self-revelation in the Old Testament. When we walked through Genesis a few years ago, a number of people commented about how they had never appreciated the stories. They were amazed by how the things God did with the patriarchs – Abraham, Isaac, and Jacob – were consistent with and helped frame Jesus’ walk of obedience. God’s sovereignty, God’s pattern of covenanting, and God’s mercy were all on display in Genesis. Jesus demonstrated that same sovereign power, established the new covenant, and was the ultimate expression of God’s mercy. 

The theme of Exodus is God’s delivering his people from bondage and slavery in Egypt. God heard the cry of his people, sent a leader, called people, led the people out, and drew them to himself. God initiated the journey. He led the journey. Worshiping in his presence was the destination. 

Some things do not change no matter the year.

The basic story is the same for us as it was in Exodus. Hebrews 13:8 rightly says, “Jesus Christ is the same yesterday and today and forever.” Regardless of whether it is a spiritual or physical journey, God calls each of us individually and calls all of us as a community. He leads our journey – and it is important to take note of his blessings along the way. Worshiping in his presence is our destination. 

This year we will experience the culmination of a journey that has been difficult and trying: retiring the debt on the Family Life Center. It is a time of transition for us. The buildings on this campus are a tremendous blessing; as stewards of these gifts, we have attempted to utilize them for mission and ministry. The testimony we have to share is of lives touched by the ministries in these places – stories of redemption, discipleship, mission, and worship can be told because of the faithfulness of God’s people in providing sacred space. We do not worship the buildings, but we are grateful to be able to use the buildings for the purpose of glorifying God in word, prayer, music, fellowship, outreach, compassion, and study. 

It is important we recognize God’s blessing in bringing us to this place. Through God’s faithfulness, we have persevered the burden of debt. We praise God for sustaining this congregation. We worship God for the richness of his mercy. We glorify God for being steadfast when it seemed like we would never get to this place. This journey has been a journey of faith – none of the steps were certain – we had to trust God to get us here. He was our hope.

Going forward, knowing Jesus means living boldly in hope. We are not to be overcome by fear of the unknown. We cannot be paralyzed by the prospect of change. We do not seek security in things that have no lasting foundation. We know empires come and go. We see money cannot buffer you from illness or sadness. Buildings eventually wear out, as do people. The congregation’s experience with the FLC is that following Jesus means living boldly in hope: even if it is not comfortable, even if it is risky, even if it requires perseverance through suffering. Sometimes, it means doing the right thing even if the right thing looks unreasonable in the midst of current circumstances.

So, we will be looking at Exodus as a model of what it means to be a disciple of Jesus: to put our trust wholly on him, to follow where he leads, and to worship as we see he is worthy.

Pastor’s Bible Study

The Pastor’s Bible Studies will continue on Monday nights in 2012. This seemed to be a good schedule for many. 

In a year of movement, we are going to look at aspects of discipleship. What does it mean in practical ways to be a follower of Jesus Christ? We are going to do four series throughout the year:

A. 6 Monday nights in the FLC, January 9 - February 13, "How Do You Walk The Talk?" -- based on a study by Kay Arthur and Precept Ministries;

B. 12 Monday nights in the FLC, April 9 - July 2 (no class on May 28, Memorial Day) -- "Christian Disciplines" 

C. 4 Monday nights at the Davis house in Eastlake, July 23 - August 13, "Good Questions on Belief and Doubt"

D. 14 Monday nights in the FLC, September 10 - December 10, "1 & 2 Thessalonians: Trusting Until Christ Returns".
Make plans to come and be a part of these times together. If you make resolutions for the new year, consider investing in the life and ministry of Chula Vista Presbyterian Church in tangible ways. Ask not what your church can do for you, ask what you can do for your LORD. (Ok, that is not entirely original, but it is accurate.)

Blessings and happy new year!

Your brother in Christ,


Bob Davis

